NARROMINE SHIRE COUNCIL

ABN 99 352 328 405

"Times Change... Values Don't"



Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal of NSW PO Box Q290 QVB Post Office NSW 1230 Level 8, 1 Market Street, Sydney NSW 2000

Notification of Application for Special Rate Variation for 2015/16 & 2016/17

I advise that Council will be applying for a Special Rate Variation for 2015/16 and 2016/17 under Section 508(A) of the Local Government Act 1993.

At the Council meeting of 10 December 2014, Council resolved to notify IPART of an intention to submit a Special Rate Variation application commencing in the 2015/16 financial year.

Council proposes to increase the general rate by 5.9% in 2015/16, inclusive of the determined rate peg of 2.4% and by 6.5% in 2016/17, inclusive of the estimated rate peg of 3.0%. The increases to the rate base to be permanent.

Council is consulting with the community during the period from 13th November 2014 to the 5th February 2015 in relation to the proposal.

Council's principal contact for the special rates variation proposal is:

Yvonne Clarke Chief Financial Officer Narromine Shire Council Phone 02 6889 9911

Fax 02 6889 9998

e-mail yclarke@narromine.nsw.gov.au

Yours Sincerely

Greg Lamont

General Manager